
 
 
 
Fair Processing Notice 
  
The information provided in your application is being collected in order to allow you to apply 
for an import licence for a medicinal cannabis product.  The Data Controller for this 
information is the Committee for Health and Social Care (HSC) and they can be contacted at 
customercarehsc@gov.gg.  Alternatively, you can contact the relevant data protection 
officer at Data.Protection@gov.gg.   
  
Data collection is lawful in accordance with Schedule 2 condition 8 of the Data Protection 
(Bailiwick of Guernsey) Law, 2017 as the processing is necessary for the data controller to 
undertake a task that is required under an enactment, specifically the Import (Control) 
(Guernsey) Order, 2010.  A copy of the import licence once issued will be provided to the 
Customs and Excise division of Guernsey Border Agency in order to facilitate the importation 
of the product subject to the licence.  Information regarding the licence will be held by HSC 
and Guernsey Border Agency for twelve months.     
  
The possession of cannabis products in the absence of an import licence is illegal and it is 
therefore necessary that basic information about individuals holding a licence is shared with 
Guernsey Police and enforcement teams from the Guernsey Border Agency, for a law 
enforcement purpose, and in accordance with Schedule 2 condition 13A of the Data 
Protection (Bailiwick of Guernsey) Law, 2017.  This will allow Police and Customs officers to 
readily identify you as a licence holder, recognise that your possession and use of a cannabis 
product is lawful,  and thereby prevent the usual law enforcement action being undertaken. 
Your name, address and details of your licence including the commodities and amounts  will 
be provided to a small team with in Bailiwick Law Enforcement and access will be tightly 
controlled.  Your data will be held by Guernsey Police and the enforcement teams from the 
Guernsey Border Agency for twelve months.    
  
All data processing will take place in accordance with the Data Protection Law.  As a data 
subject, the Law provides you with certain rights and more information about these can be 
found at https://gov.gg/article/dp.   
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